

# COUGAR NEWS



May 17, 2022 No. 09

Clavet School

# ADMINISTRATOR'S MESSAGE

With the approach of the May long weekend and the official start to summer in Saskatchewan, we are looking towards the end of the school year. This is associated with a number of traditional activities that students, staff, and parents always look forward to. The high school students are looking forward to track and field competitions; grade 12 students are looking forward to grad; and the elementary students are looking forward to the standards meet and year end field trips. It promises to be a busy end to the school year.

Initial preparation is occurring for **student placement** in next year's classes. The process to assign students to classrooms is undertaken with a great deal of thought and student programming needs are at the center of the decisions we make around class placements. Our goal is for every student to have the best opportunity to experience success. We take pride in maintaining a homeroom philosophy from kindergarten to grade 10 because we believe it is essential in maintaining home contact and addressing the needs of the whole child. In making the decision for student placements, we take into account

1. Resource Room needs to support student programming; 2. Teacher recommendations based on experience with the groups of students to address the learning needs of all students; and 3. Class placement surveys to honour parent and student voice.

If you feel that you would like to contribute to the process, please submit your information in writing to your child's homeroom teacher <u>before June 1<sup>st</sup></u> on the Class Placement survey that your homeroom teacher will provide for you. Such information could include peer combinations to encourage or avoid; and any health or family concerns that may have an impact on a child's potential to learn. We request that you remember and respect that this is <u>not</u> an opportunity to choose a teacher for your child; rather it is an opportunity to provide information to be considered in the placement of your child.

Enjoy the remainder of the spring.





In person parent only meeting June 23<sup>rd</sup> at 7:00 pm. Registration forms are available on our website under Student Registration, please be sure to include the special request and bus forms. If you have questions or concerns about your child starting kindergarten, please call or email Tracy Fitzsimmons at 306-933-1022 or tracy.fitzsimmons@spiritsd.ca

#### CLAVET PRE-KINDERGARTEN



The Clavet Pre-Kindergarten program for children born in 2018 or 2019 runs Monday to Thursday 9am-12pm. Children must be three years old by September 1st. Please call the office at 306-933-1022 or email christine.findlater@spiritsd.ca for more information. Applications are available on our website and we will have an Open House on Tuesday, May 17 6:00 to 7:30 pm.

# **DATES TO NOTE**

MAY 23	<b>VICTORIA DAY - NO CLASSES</b>
<b>MAY 24</b>	<b>GRADE 10-12 INTERVIEWS</b>
JUNE 3	COLOUR DAY
JUNE 6	PREP TIME/PD DAY - NO CLASSES
JUNE 10	GRADUATION DAY

# **COUGAR NEWS**

# **Bookland**

The PreK to grade 6 game of Bookland is off to a good start! Several classes are well on their way to earning the prize at the end. Please continue to submit the minutes your child spends reading through the online form or a paper form that your child's teacher can send home. If you need more information about the game, please email cameo.rempel@spiritsd.ca The game ends on June 22, so there's plenty of time left. Happy reading!



# **Track and Field Fun Day**



On May 26<sup>th</sup>, the Kindergarten to Grade 2 students will be participating in the Track and Field Funday. They will make their way around to different stations with their group members and leader to participating in each activity. Each activity is based on track & field events however there will be an added twist to each event. We invite parents to join us for a picnic lunch at 11:45AM outside

#### Sr. Badminton



Clavet had a small group of Sr. Badminton players this year that included Ethan B., Max P., Parker D., Jordan O., Tash Y., Joey Y., Jackson S., & Aiden L.. Through the many practices and games played, the team really developed their individual skills and team play. Conference playoffs were held in Warman at the Legends Centre on Wednesday, April 27. From that event Clavet saw 2 teams advance to Regionals at Rosthern High

School on Friday, April 28: in Boys' Doubles, Max P. and Ethan B.; in Mixed Doubles, Tash Y. and Joey Y.. All teams improved a lot through the season and were notable in their good sportsmanship on and off the court. To all the players: Thanks for a great season and - well done!



to all of the patrons and volunteers who helped to make this year's fun night such a huge success!!

Thank you!

# **COMMUNITY NEWS**

#### **SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL**



Elections have been postponed at this time.

An email will be sent out when a new date has been decided.



As the 2021-22 school year draws to a close, we are now accepting applications for **CASUAL CARETAKING summer help**. In order to maintain our school building to the highest possible standard, we require casual caretaking help in our school during July and August. If you are interested in working on a casual basis this summer, please contact Brian Matisz, Principal at 306-933-1022 or Amy Sawyer, our caretaking supervisor at 306-683-2918, as soon as possible for more information. Students, parents and community members are

welcome to apply!!

### **Before & After School Program**

Thank you on behalf of my "RR" Before & After School Program for a great year. As the weather warms up it's time to start thinking about summer but also before and after school childcare for next year. I will be accepting registrations for the upcoming 2022-2023 school year. Please contact me for a registration form or more info. Space is limited so save your spot early. I can be reached by email at <a href="mailto:roadsiderhonda@sasktel.net">roadsiderhonda@sasktel.net</a> or text my cell at 306-260-6646. Please share with anyone that might be in need of my program.

Thank you!

Rhonda Randall

# **Clavet Preschool**

Clavet Cooperative Preschool is now accepting registrations for the 2022/2023 school year. The preschool is based out of the Clavet Community Hall, with separate classes available for 3 and 4 year olds. For more information or to download the registration form please visit www.clavetcooppreschool.com.





# Bus Drivers needed in our community

#### A Prairie Spirit Bus Driver:

- · Receives free training; licensing fees covered
- · Could take their young child along on route
- Follows the school calendar
- · Receives benefits as a regular route driver

For more information about this flexible opportunity, please contact the Bus Garage at (306) 374-2496; email: <a href="mailto:busing@spiritsd.ca">busing@spiritsd.ca</a> or go to <a href="mailto:spiritsd.ca/careers">spiritsd.ca/careers</a>

